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Minutes of Corolla Education Foundation Board Meeting

 Wednesday, August 2, 2017 2pm, Corolla Schoolhouse
Meeting Called to Order at 2 p.m.  Meghan Agresto, Al Marzetti, Susan Taylor, Dee Warner, Pam Fearn attended in person.  Bryan Daggett participated telephonically.  A quorum was established.  Sylvia Wolff attended as a member of the public.
Minutes of July 2017 Board Meeting - Meghan Agresto submitted a couple minor changes to the draft minutes circulated in advance of the meeting.  Pam Fearn made a motion to approve minutes as amended by Meghan; Susan Taylor seconded the motion.  All voted aye.  Minutes so approved.
Board action
· New parent and teacher handbooks, which were changed to include terms of Educational Assistance Plan for teachers, new policy on persistent tardies in parent section, newly adopted concussion protocol, reviewed and approved.  Handbook also includes homeroom classroom info and procedures for sign-offs via Google docs.
· Date for 2018 lottery proposed for Noon, Friday March 9, 2018.  Al Marzetti made a motion to adopt this date for the lottery, Susan Taylor seconded the motion.  All voted to approve.
President’s Report - Meghan Agresto gave the following update: 
· Twiddy cancelled Simplex contract for fire extinguisher inspections; Cost of including this service in WEVS’ 2019 Simplex contract is $219.  Al Marzetti moved to authorize Meghan Agresto to secure this additional service, Bryan Daggett seconded motion, and all voted to approve..
· Still awaiting a determination on REAP grant application
· Insurance applications completed and invoice submitted

· Summer invoices for recurring expenses -- water, phone, payroll, landscaping, etc. -- taken care of
· Continued communication with parents re: waiting list (at this point, all students are expected to return); one more student added to the waiting list in July.
       Treasurer’s Report – Bryan Daggett provided the following update:

Fiscal year 2016-17 data was adjusted by Acadia in the final version.  Additional Expenses were accounted for, so the final expense amount was $5,000 higher and, accordingly, surplus commensurately smaller. 

For July 2017, expenses exceed revenue by $5,000; County money still pending.  Operating account has $163K and CD’s have $192K (which includes $700 in interest paid on July 1.)

        Curriculum Committee Report -  
· Teacher Workdays –  Following topics to be covered on teacher workdays: CPR training; concussion policy training;  establishing homerooms establishing and allocation of contact info for tardies based on homeroom teacher; setting preconference/observation dates;  immunization record checks; bullying training; internet safety training
· Susan Taylor proposed dates for teacher observations.  Susan and Dee will do the observations together.   First will be October 19th (?).  Others in January (unannounced) and March 14th.

· Autism training postponed as unable to secure a place in a credible program.  Program in October in Chapel Hill appears promising.  Dee will follow up.
        New Business
· Upcoming purchases to optimize usage space (e.g., dividers, more desks, chairs) to accommodate growing student body.  Sylvia has purchased dividers; doesn’t think we need new chairs but looking at stools for standing tables. 

· Aug 24, 5:30 - Potluck Get Together scheduled for August 24 @ 5:30 p.m. - yearbooks will be available for purchase. 
· Discussion re: starting an intramural volleyball team.  Bryan Daggett agreed to coach.  Will see if possible to play other schools, or perhaps teams in the community.
Update from Teachers - Sylvia Wolff gave an update on some of the key things she’s learned so far in her Masters’ program.
        Public Comment – None
Meeting Adjourned -  Dee Warner made a motion to adjourn.   Susan Taylor seconded motion.      All voted to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 3:50.
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